

Newsletter No. 12








June 9, 2017
Dear Parents/Guardians
Sports Day
As you will be aware, we took the decision to postpone Sports Day following advice from the Met Office website which (wrongly!) forecast heavy rain for this afternoon.  Sincere apologies for any disruption caused.  Sports Day will therefore now take place on Monday, June 19, 2017, and the children may wear sports gear all day.  Lunch times will be adjusted once more – P1-3 and P3/4 will have lunch between 12.00 – 12.45 pm, and P4-7 will have lunch between 12.15 – 1.00 pm.  Parents are welcome to come and watch from 1.15 pm on this day.
Head Lice
Please remember to check your child’s hair regularly and treat if you find any head lice.  Following advice from NHS Grampian, we are no longer allowed to send out letters informing parents of any instances of head lice, but we are issuing a general alert reminding people to check.
Poverty Proofing
Please follow this link to an online survey about a consultation on poverty proofing: https://consultation.aberdeencity.gov.uk/education-and-childrens-services/nif-consultation-parents-carers
Free School Meals Eligibility
If eligible for free school meals please register your P4-7 child for this, even if he or she does not normally take a school meal.  This registration now releases funding from the Government of £1200 per child direct to the school as part of the Pupil Equity Fund (PEF) Government programme. 

Tesco Summer Reading Challenge

Please visit Kaimhill Public Library for more information on this exciting challenge.
Twitter
Please be reminded that Kaimhill School now has a Twitter Account.  You can follow us @KaimhillSch to find all the latest information about life in Kaimhill School.

Dates For Your Diary
June 12-16, 2017
Multi-Cultural Week (Open afternoon for parents 2.15 pm on 16th)
June 13, 2017
P3/4 Assembly 2.15 pm

June 19, 2017
Sports Day 1.15 pm – N.B. New date
June 20, 2017
P1 EJ and P1 CF Assembly 2.15 pm

June 22, 2017
‘Move Up’ Day – children to meet their new teacher

June 23, 2017
Arts Award Celebration Open Afternoon 1.30 – 2.45 pm

June 27, 2017
Castle Trips – parent helpers needed

June 30, 2017
Last day of term

August 21, 2017
In-service day.  School closed to pupils

August 22, 2017
First day of new session

Mrs Susie Webster

Acting Head Teacher
